TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

TOWN OF KILLINGWORTH 323 ROUTE 81 KIILLINGWORTH, CONNECTICUT 06419

MINUTES

Regular Monthly Meeting February 27, 2013 7:00 P.M. – Resident Trooper's Office

Meeting called to order by Chairman Ellis at 7:00pm. Members present: Robert Ellis, Walter Adametz, George Roelofsen, and Carol Sturges. Absent: Ex-officio member Resident Trooper Matt Ward.

Visitors – Cindy Adametz

Correspondence - none

Minutes: Adametz moved, Ellis seconded the approval of the January 30, 2013 Special Meeting minutes. Voting in favor: Adametz, Ellis, Roelofsen, and Sturges; Opposed: None; Abstentions: None Motion carried.

Old Business

• The Committee reviewed the budget requests: (1) \$10,000 to support the Resident State Trooper at the same level as last year for traffic safety enforcement, and also recommend renewed consideration of another one-half Resident Trooper dedicated to Traffic Enforcement, (2) \$50,000 to correct the sight lines at the Green Hill Rd./River Rd. intersection on the SE corner, and (3) to maintain funding at the current level for continuation of guardrail improvements/replacements along town roads.

New Business

 No new business. The Chairman has not received any response from the BOS as to a date to discuss the Committee's budget requests.

Comments from Committee Members

- Town Infrastructure Items of Interest future projects might include widening Burr Hill Rd. at the RT 148 end, and addressing drainage issues on Parker Hill Rd.
- Enforcement Items of Interest None

Chair's Comments – Ellis will contact the First Selectwoman regarding any questions surrounding the Committee's budget submission.

Adjournment: Roelofsen moved, Adametz seconded a motion to adjourn at 7:40pm. Voting in favor: Ellis, Adametz, Roelofsen, and Sturges; Opposed: None; Abstentions: None. Motion carried 4-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol K. Sturges, Secretary